MIMISTRY OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT
Te Manatu Whakahiate Ora

MINISTRY OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, Bowen State Buiiding, Bowen Street, Wellington 6011, PO Box 1556, Wellington 6140
s Telephone: 0-4-916 3300 ¢ Facsimile: 0-4-918 0099

= 9 0CT 0%

Robert Latimer .
fyi-request-2005-3fb4b422 Grequests fvi ora.nz

Dear Mr Latimer

Thank you for your email of 12 September 2014 reguesting, under the Official
tnformation Act 1982, the following information:

« Copies of the required communication [set out in Article 23(d) of the Social
Security (Reciprocity with the United Kingdom) Act 1956] between the
governments of the United Kingdom and New Zealand on the infroduction of
section 70 of the New Zealand Social Security Act 1964.

As you are aware Article 23(d) of the Social Security (Reciprocity with the Unitad
Kingdom) Act 1956 states that: ‘the competent authorities shall communicate to each
other as soon as possible, information regarding any change made in their legislation
which affect the application of the Agreement.’

Up untit January 1968, people living in New Zealand who qualified for a New Zealand
Pension by virtue of actual residence in New Zealand (that is 20 years) were allowed to
receive their New Zealand pension in full in addition to any Retirement Pension they
might have been receiving from the United Kingdom. As you are aware, this position
changed in 1969 when the Social Security (Reciprocity with the United Kingdom) Act
1956 was being revised. At this time New Zealand authorities informed the United
Kingdom that, by virtue of Section 70 of the New Zealand Social Security Act 1964, New
Zealand pensions would, with effect from 1 January 1968, be reduced by the amount of
any pension paid under the social security system of another country.

The correspondence you have sought copies of is almost 50 years old. The Ministry has
reviewed paper copies of files held at Archives New Zealand and was able to locaie the
following document which talks specifically about section 70 of the Social Security Act
1964. A copy of the letter is enclosed for your reference.

¢ [efter to A J Patterson at the Ministry of Social Security in London England,
dated 19087,

The letter references earlier correspondence between New Zeaiand and the United
Kingdom which is out of scope of your request as it does not specificaliy relate to section
70 deductions. The letter also references a draft letier which the United Kingdom
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intended to send to its citizens who were living in New Zealand at the time. As this
correspondence was not between the governments of New Zealand and the United
Kingdom, this correspondence is also outside the scope of your request. Furthermore,
the United Kingdom’s response to this letter (if there was one) could not be located.

I'hope you find this information helpful. You have the right to seek an investigation and
review of my response by the Ombudsman, whose address for contact purposes is:

The Ombudsman

Office of the Ombudsman
PO Box 10-152
WELLINGTON 6143

Yours sincerely

Sacha O'Dea
General Manager Ageing, Disability and International
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